
 

 

December 2013 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
First of all, in this final edition of the year, I wish every student and family a happy and restful Christmas holiday and hope that 
2014 brings much happiness and success. At the time of writing I am unable to comment on the forthcoming staff pantomime but 
feel sure that it will capture the particular magic of this time of year, following a long and hardworking term for all students and 
staff at this school. I look forward to sharing some photographs of the panto in my next edition. 
 
 

Farewell to Mrs Beale 

Earlier this term we said farewell to one of the most popular and respected colleagues that has ever served the students in the 
Colmers community. Mrs Beale worked as our SENCo for over 12 years and in that time worked closely and compassionately with 
so many children who have flourished in their time at Colmers.  You will be aware that Mrs Beale remained with us for a period 
whilst our new SENCo, Ms Moloney, joined us in September. This ensured that we had a smooth transition for each child so we 
can build on Mrs Beale’s achievements. We know how many children, parents, teaching assistants and colleagues regarded Mrs 
Beale with so much respect and affection and for this reason we shall miss her greatly but also wish her a very long and very happy 
retirement!  
 

Monitoring Meetings – Wednesday 6th November 2013 

We have been absolutely delighted with the success of our first new style evening with parents, I wish to publically thank Mr 
Boardman for the consultation and subsequent design of this very well attended event. In the past, parental attendance has been 
quite low but we were thrilled to welcome 85% of families to the evening with many more rearranging those meetings at other 
times due to personal circumstances. Please remember that if you now wish to speak to or meet any of your children’s teachers 
about a particular issue then this is encouraged and welcomed and can be arranged either through the learning tutor or directly 
with the teacher/s. If you have any further comments or suggestions on our new style event then please contact Mr Boardman on 
cboardman@colmers.bham.sch.uk. The second Monitoring Meeting will be taking place on Wednesday 19th March 2014. 
 

Year 11 Revision Underway 

It is really pleasing to note that the Year 11s have already begun revising for their examinations which will be completed in June 
next year. The most successful students in this country begin their revision early. They carefully work through each key topic and 
focus on those areas they know are the most challenging. Each afternoon, Monday to Thursday, we have begun running targeted 
revision sessions across a wide range of subjects so that students’ confidence and readiness for both the mock examinations 
(December) and the final examinations (next summer) are first class. It is a significant year for our Year 11s and they deserve great 
credit for their application and willingness to get ready for those important examinations. 
 
On Tuesday 14th January (the day of the Years 11 and 12 Parents’ Evening) we shall be holding 
a mock results day for all Year 11 and 12 students. We hope this will give them all a sense of 
how valuable the time they have left is before the ‘real’ examinations to bridge the gap 
between where they are in January and where they need and want to be by the summer… 
 

Sixth Form Updates… 

With the addition of Art A Level next year, students will have over 40 possible course 
combinations available for Year 12 next year at Colmers (A levels offered in: English, 
Mathematics, History, Geography, Philosophy & Ethics, Psychology, Biology and Art). If 
students would like to discuss their choices before applying, please get in touch with Ms 
Toynbee (Head of Sixth Form) or Miss Pearson (Deputy Head of Sixth Form) or email 
sixthform@colmers.bham.sch.uk. Students should apply via UCAS Progress. Go to 
http://www.colmers.org.uk/sixth-form to download our prospectus or watch the Sixth 
Form Dare to Dream film. We look forward to extending our Colmers community next year! 
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In the Event of Snow…. 

You will be aware that in the event of snow disruption or closure we shall inform all 
families by: (1) Group Call text message, (2) our web site, (3) via local radio and (4) 
via the School’s Twitter accounts: @ColmersSchool and @ColmersParents. Our web 
site remains the most accurate and instant source of information. In the event of 
snowfall it is possible that the school will, like last year, open one hour later at 
9.45am, giving time for staff to arrive safely and for the entire site to be cleared and 
assessed (students who arrive earlier would be able to wait in the canteen!). Our 
reception desk would also be staffed to take any calls from families as well.  

  

Attendance, Punctuality and Behaviour 

We are very, very pleased to report that student attendance this year has significantly 
improved and we thank both students and families for bringing about this achievement. 
So far this year, attendance stands at an outstanding 95.45% - that’s up 1.3% on where 
we were this time last year. Much of that has been down to hundreds of students 
determined to achieve 100% attendance but also your children are returning to school 
after a single day of illness, rather than turning it into a second or third day. Our new 
attendance catch up clubs are another way we can ensure that absence does not 
permanently damage your child’s education and therefore their future.  
 

Similarly, our push on better punctuality remains very good with just a handful of pupils failing to enter our gates that firmly close 
at 8.45am. Detentions and further sanctions remain in place for those students whose punctuality remains unsatisfactory. We are 
also very pleased with the behaviour of our students this year with the number of serious incidents and exclusions having fallen 
very quickly in the last 12 months. All students are aware of our very high expectations and know that incidents of poor 
behaviour or attitude will be quickly addressed and appropriately sanctioned. Again, many thanks to parents and families who 
have been so helpful in supporting those higher expectations. 
 

Attitudes to Learning – the key to success 

Perhaps when we adults were at school, good behaviour meant sitting 
quietly and not causing any trouble. The phrase ‘children should be seen 
and not heard’ was commonly used and described a very old fashioned 
and unhelpful style of education where children were expected to sit in a 
chair for hours on end and listen to a teacher all day long. 
 
Today’s world and today’s education is very different. Today we expect all 
children to be actively engaged in their learning. They need to be asking 
questions, sharing ideas, coming up with solutions to problems and 
working with others to build and develop one another’s learning. In 
summary, all students are expected to develop levels of both 
independence and team work. 
 
For this reason we encourage all students to ‘get involved’ and become 
active learners – in other words taking control of their own thinking and 
learning and not relying on the teacher! The best learning takes place 
when a child takes control of their own learning. We, as teachers, have 
been spending a lot of our own development time looking at ways to 
develop active learning experiences that enable your children to become 
the creative, independent and active learners they need to be. 
 

  

Superb 

Attendance! 

95.45%  
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On Thursday 12th December we held our Annual Presentation Evening and celebrated the wide successes of our students 
alongside their parents and families. We were delighted to welcome Daniel Bridgewater as our guest speaker. Daniel is a former 
Colmers student who went on to the University of Birmingham and is the founder and CEO of the Fourth Wall Theatre Network 
Limited and NetworkBrum. Daniel is a very active member of the local community and passionate about giving back to that 
community, including being a school governor at a local school. What a superb example to every current student at Colmers! 

I wish to give a special mention to all of the following students who were awarded trophies on Thursday 12th. 
 

Ellie Bartholomew & Jason Timmington: The Karl Jones Trophies (Boy and Girl) for Sporting Effort and Achievement 

Katie Wilson: The Luke Page Trophy for Sporting Effort and Achievement 

Harley Appleby Caveney & Thomas Griffiths: The Duke of Edinburgh Award for Outstanding Performance 

Jacob Marshall: The Jess Taylor Trophy for Contribution to Drama 

Chloe Farrall: The Alison Linforth Trophy for Musical Effort and Achievement  

Chloe Hosker: The James Rutherford-Morgan Trophy for All-Round Excellence in Key Stage 3  

Keelan Cull: Excellence in Literature Award for Outstanding Achievement in English 

Bradley Cox: The Lloyds Bank (Boys’) Trophy for Progress Throughout the School 

Gurpreet Ballagun: The Lloyds Bank (Girls’) Trophy for Progress Throughout the School 

Kieran Haynes & Jade Clark: The Susan Best Award for Outstanding Contribution to the Life of the School  

Sophia Taylor: Chair of Governor’s Award – for academic achievement 

Jade Darby: The Headteacher’s Award – for embodying the spirit of Colmers 
 

Whilst it is not possible to list every individual and their respective reward, the names of those attending appear below… 

 

 

 

  



 

 

(%!$4%!#(%2ȭ3 (!,&Ȥ4%2-,9 .%73,%44%2 

A#()%6).' %8#%,,%.#% "9 B%,/.').' 4/'%4(%2 Ǫ C(!,,%.').' -).$Ȥ3%43 

#(!,,%.').' -).$Ȥ3%43 

New Year Resolutions… 

It’s that time of year when we all take stock of the previous year and think about the next year. How can we be happier, more 

successful and more fulfilled? We shall be asking our students to consider their New Year Resolutions in January and in 

preparation for this we ask that you consider the following questions with your children over the Christmas holidays following 

the first 15 weeks of the school year! We all hope to return in 2014 that little bit wiser, determined and successful – and have a 

Brazilian World Cup (which we are bound to win) to look forward to as well… 

Things to consider Questions to ask? What are your New Year resolutions? 

Punctuality 
¶ Do you get to school every single day before 

8.40am? 

¶ Do you get to every lesson on time? 

My punctuality goal for the Spring Term is? 
 

Attendance 

¶ How does your attendance this term compare 
to last year?  

¶ Have you been more resilient / tougher when 
you are feeling a bit poorly? 

My attendance goal for the Spring Term is? 
 

Reading 

¶ How many books have you read since 
September?  

¶ Have you thought about non-fiction, graphic 
novels or a Kindle? 

My reading goal for the Spring Term is? 
 

Homework 

¶ How long is spent completing homework each 
evening or at weekends? 

¶ Is there a suitable place for homework to take 
place, free of distractions? 

My homework goal for the Spring Term is? 
 

Attitudes to 
Learning 

¶ What do you think your role is in a classroom? 

¶ Who is the master or captain of your own 
learning? 

My Attitude to Learning goal for the Spring Term is? 

Progress 

¶ How well have you done this year in each 
subject? 

¶ In which subjects have you made the most or 
least progress? Why do you think this is? 

My progress goals for the Spring Term are? 
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¶ Thursday 19th December – Final day of the Autumn Term for students (normal 3.15pm finish) 

¶ Friday 20th December – Staff INSET Day 

¶ Monday 23rd December to Friday 3rd January – Christmas Holidays 

¶ Monday 6th January – First day of the Spring Term (all students) 

¶ Tuesday 14th January – Year 11/12 Mock Results Days AND Year 11/12 Parents’ Evening 

¶ Wed 15th Jan, Thu 13th Feb and Wed 12th March - PEG Days before Easter  

¶ Monday 17th to Friday 21st February 2014 – Half Term 

¶ Wednesday 19th March 2014 - Second Monitoring Meeting for all parents 

¶ Thursday 10th April  - Final day of the Spring Term for students 

¶ Friday 11th April to Friday 25th April 2014 – Easter Holidays 

¶ Monday 28th April  - First day of the Summer Term (all students) 


